
Road Maintenance Notice

Rio Verde Drive Maintenance
Who:  Maricopa County Department of Transportation (MCDOT)

What: Shoulder and Roadway Turnout Maintenance

Where: Rio Verde Drive from 144th Street to Forest Road 

When: mid-May through June 2020

What to Expect: MCDOT will be working along the south side of Rio Verde Drive from 144th Street 
to Forest Road. Crews will be stabilizing and repairing shoulders, cleaning debris from culverts, and 
paving the turnouts of connecting dirt roads.

The work will improve traction, reduce dust and decrease roadway maintenance after storms.

Construction is scheduled to begin mid-May and continue through the end of June. Work hours are 
6 a.m. to 6 p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding holidays. The work schedule could change due 
to reasons beyond MCDOT’s control including weather, equipment failure, illness, or other     
circumstances. Residents will be notified should this occur.

Dirt road turnouts will be reduced to one lane during the road work. Please watch for lane and 
shoulder restrictions and detours. Obey traffic control signs and allow extra time for travel delays. 

For any questions during the construction project, please call the MCDOT Project Line 
at 602-506-3342 or by email at mcdotprojects@maricopa.gov.
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